Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim Receives the Secretary General of the Iraqi Communist
Party, Mr. Hamid Moussa
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The head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim, received in his office
in Baghdad on Sunday, March 30, 2014, the Secretary General of th Iraqi Communist Party Mr.
Hamid Moussa and the accompanying delegation.

Durig the meeting were discussed the developments of the political process in Iraq and the
regional situation, as well as the coming elections. His eminence stressed the importance of
joining everybody's efforts to promote the Iraqi situation and overcome the crises. His
eminence also congrtulated the Iraqi communist party for the celebration of its establishment.
It is worth mentioning that the communist party delegation included the minister of science and

technology Mr. Raed Fahmi and the writer Jassem al Halfi.



